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	Nursery

	Welcome back after the Easter break! It’s lovely to see everybody’s smiling faces back again! In Nursery this week, the children have been looking at the topic ‘The World’. We have been looking at the season ‘Spring’ and have identified Spring baby animals and Spring flowers. We have also read the story, ‘The Pig in the Pond’ and discussed the structure and content of the story.  In Letters and Sounds we have been singing action songs and looking at rhyming words. We have had a lovely week. Well done children!

	Reception

	
	Welcome back after the Easter break. We hope you had a lovely holiday. We have started our new topic ' Animals.'  We have read some different versions of ' The Little Red Hen' this week.  We have also learned how to retell this story using actions. The children have been fantastic at using expression and changing their voices to suit each of the characters. The role play area on the stage has been transformed into a vets !  The children have found out all about what vets do and what might be found at a vets surgery.  There have been some very poorly animals in our Reception this week but luckily we have some super vets at hand to make them better.  In maths we have been practising taking away. The children have been doing this practically using eggs and mark making. Some children have been able to take away by counting back. The children have had some very exciting news this week. On Monday we will be having a delivery of eggs in Reception and we will be watch them all week and see them hatch into chicks! This will be a very exciting two weeks and it would be great if you could pop in after school to visit the chicks with your child.

	Year 1

	1C
	Welcome back everyone! It was lovely to hear all of your holiday news and I was very pleased with the presentation of your writing when we wrote a recount of the holidays. What a busy week! We have been thinking about Poetry this week in our Literacy work. We listened to a poem called 'Heard It In The Playground' and then thought of our own versions called 'Heard It In The Dinner Hall' and 'Heard It In The Classroom.' A big well done to Kaitlin and Reneah who worked really hard and even continued to work on their poems outside at playtime. In Numeracy this week I was extremely impressed with Oliver and Rehan who sorted out lots of odd and even numbers. Keep up the good work 1C.

	1H
	Wishing you all a warm welcome back to the Summer Term! We have been exploring and writing poetry this week. The children have written chanting poems about the things that can be heard in the classroom and the dinner hall. A big well done to Sharnnay, Shubhangi, Nishika, Isha and Jessica who worked together in a group and were able to come up with so many wonderful ideas. In numeracy we have been looking at odd and even numbers as well as the 2, 5 and 10 times tables. Narvin, Kacper and Obama drew brilliant arrays to show the 'groups' of numbers. What a great first week back!

	1J
	This week 1J have made me extremely proud with how fantastic their behaviour has been, their impeccable manners and how hard they have been trying with their independent work. In literacy we began the week by writing a recount of what we did in the Easter holidays and we have been looking at and writing different styles of poems. Well done to Tessai and Isa for their hard work!
In numeracy we have been learning about odd and even numbers and have been learning our 2, 5 and 10 times tables. Well done to Tanisha and Adeeb for their super work!

	Year 2

	2D
	Welcome back 2D; it's like you have never been away! In Literacy we have worked hard writing an alternative ending to the story of Tiger that Came to Tea. The children have worked really hard to improve their sentences and make them more interesting to read. In Numeracy we have been practising our skills across the curriculum. Our Science topic this term is Space and the children are really excited to learn all about our Solar System.

	2N
	Welcome back 2N. I hope everyone had a fantastic Easter holiday.  In Literacy we have been working hard on making our sentences more exciting and also writing an alternative ending to the story 'The tiger who came to tea'. In Numeracy we have been practising our skills across the curriculum. Our Science topic this term is Space and we have started to learn about our Solar System and who the first men in space were.

	2W
	Welcome back 2W. What a busy first week it has been! In Literacy we have worked hard writing an alternative ending to the story of Tiger that Came to Tea. The children came up with some fantastic ideas and really worked hard to change the ending and make it more interesting. In Numeracy this week we have looked at different sequences and learning how to find the tenth number. We have also looked at subtraction and learned two different methods for working it out. Well done on a good first week back 2W!
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	Year 3

	
	A super start from all the children in Year 3 and what a busy term we have ahead of us. Before we all move into Year 4 we will go on a trip to Birmingham Museum to find out about Ancient Egypt (details to follow), have our first ever sports day at Alexander Stadium, all 3 classes will have class assemblies, we will have reports from our teachers and we will have our last Year 3 Parents Evening. Oh, and in between we will have lots of hard work to do!! We have all started making model volcanoes this week and can't wait to complete them later.
We hope that you all had a restful and relaxing break over Easter and did not eat too many eggs - chocolate or otherwise. Here's to a hard working and successful Summer term!!

	Year 4

	4A
	Welcome back after the Easter holidays! 4A have been looking at their new IPC topic of the Anglo-Saxons, this week. This has linked in to our new text for the term of Beowulf. We have begun to read Beowulf in class and guided reading and the children have enjoyed it so far. In Literacy we have been working on our grammar skills by focusing on subject-verb agreement, tenses and plurals of nouns. The children have been extremely successful and have been working incredibly hard. In Numeracy we have been looking at multiplication and division, using the grid method and repeated subtraction. Science has also been the start of a new unit and we are beginning with sound. 4A tested a selection of different musical instruments to think about the terms pitch and volume.

	4M
	In 4M this week we have used our first week back during literacy to practise our grammar skills. We have looked at subject-verb agreement, tenses and the concept of using standard English. In maths we have been learning about different written methods of multiplication and division, we are beginning to look at short written methods such as short multiplication and the bus stop method of division. In science we are starting our new unit on sound and have started to look at the different terminology we will be using such as pitch, frequency and volume. In IPC we are starting to look at the Anglo Saxons and their reasons for migrating to the United Kingdom.

	4W
	In our first week back, we have started reading our new class text- Beowulf by Michael Morpurgo. We have learnt how the story was written a long time ago, when English was very different. This has helped us to think about how the language has changed and the introduction of Standard English meant that we now have to focus on the form of the verbs that we use in our writing. They need to match the subject and the tense of our sentences. In numeracy, we have revised the grid method for multiplication and looked at efficient methods for division. In Science, we have started looking at our new topic of Sound. We have started preparing for our class assembly about the Romans. Please bring in any ideas you have or any writing that you have done that you think we could include!

	Year 5

	5A
	Welcome back to everyone after the Easter holidays. We hope you all enjoyed the break and are ready to learn new skills this term. This week 5A has been working extremely hard in PE learning the difference in how we run when sprinting and jogging. In Literacy we have looked at the difference between formal and informal language and have  written a formal letter. Comparing the features and architecture of modern and ancient buildings in IPC has been very interesting. In Science, we have observed and identified the different features of a dissected flowering plant. We really enjoyed feeling the different textures of the flower. We have been rounding numbers to the nearest 10,100,1000,10,000 and even larger, including decimals! Well done everyone for the hard work this week.

	5L
	Welcome back. I hope you all had a lovely break. The children have had a very busy week and everyone has been working very hard this week. This week we have been focusing on place value in numeracy. The children have been trying really hard! In literacy this week we have been discussing the features and the structure of a letter. I'm really pleased with how hard the children have been working. A little reminder - children in year 5 have started swimming again. This takes place on a Thursday. P.E is still as normal on Tuesdays. Keep up the hard work 5L.

	5W
	We have had a busy first week back in 5W. In Numeracy, we have been looking over place value and rounding. In Literacy we have started to look at letter writing in detail. This week we have been focusing on the different writing techniques we will need to put into our letters next week. We have had a chance in Science and Outdoor Education to plant a variety of different flowering and non-flowering plants. We have looked, in detail, at the different parts of a plant and how they reproduce. We are excited about seeing our plants grow over the next few weeks!  Just a reminder that the children need their Outdoor Education kit in school on Tuesdays, their outdoor P.E kit in school on a Wednesday and their swimming kit in school on a Thursday. Thanks!

	Year 6

	Welcome back everyone (we hope you have had a relaxing chocolate filled holiday).Firstly, we would like to thank everyone who was able to attend Easter SATs Club; we`re sure your hard work will pay off. This week, we have been occupied with SATs preparations. In maths, we have been learning fractions and algebra. Meanwhile in Literacy we have been studying homophones and homonyms. And now our joke: Q: What do elves learn in school? A: The elf-abet!
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 17th April 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





MONDAY, 4TH MAY – BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED


THURSDAY, 7TH MAY – ELECTIONS – SCHOOL CLOSED


Monday, 11th May – FILM CLUB


Week Commencing Monday, 11th May – SATs WEEK


Friday, 22nd May – SCHOOL CLOSES AT 3.35PM FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 1st June – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL CHILDREN























THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 


1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.




















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1H�
98.33% �
KS2�
5W�
99.17%�
�
REC�
RW�
98.17%�
Year 3�
3C�
95.69%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
98.33%�
Year 4�
4M�
99.17%�
�
Year 2�
2W�
97.50%�
Year 5�
5W�
99.58%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
97.48%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RH/1J/2D�
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
5L/6W�
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
4 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
   3M�
6 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is RUBY Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   2N       KS2	  3M





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  --	           KS2   --














YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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LOST PROPERTY


Lost property will be on display in the Breakfast Club/Canopy Area after school on 


Monday, 20th April 2015.


Please come and have a look!!





LOST PE KIT


 Black Pineapple PE bag containing leggings, T-shirt and pumps. If found please hand into the office.


Thank you.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year. Last year we bought some lovely new equipment for Nursery!!  


Please send vouchers to the school office.









































“Together we are stronger"








